
St. Paul Catholic Center  
A Ministry of the Dominican Friars of the Province of St. Albert the Great 

     The Newman Center at Indiana University

January 22, 2023: 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time

Mass, Confession, & Eucharistic  
Adoration Times
Weekend Mass
Saturday Vigil: 4:30pm 
Sunday: 8:30am, 10:30am, 12:30pm (Spanish), 	
	    5:30pm, 9:00pm

Weekday Mass
Monday-Friday: 12:15pm
Monday, Wednesday, Friday: 5:30pm
Tuesday, Thursday: 9:00pm
Saturday: 8:30am

Confession 
Monday-Thursday: 11:45am-12:15pm
Monday & Wednesday: 4:30pm-5:30pm
Tuesday & Thursday: 8:00pm-9:00pm
30 Minutes before all Sunday Masses

Eucharistic Adoration
Monday-Friday: 8:30am-9:30am

hoosiercatholic.org • (812) 339-5561 • 1413 E 17th St. Bloomington, Indiana 47408

Parish Office Hours
Monday-Thursday: 9:00am-6:00pm
Friday: 10:00am-3:00pm

Contact Us
Email: office@hoosiercatholic.org
Phone: (812) 339-5561
Facebook: @hoosiercatholic
Website: www.hoosiercatholic.org
Bulletin email: bulletin@hoosiercatholic.org



 Letter from a Priest
Ordinary Time Spiritual Practices Too!

I like to think about ordinary time as the school of the Holy Spirit. During ordinary time we will 
have readings which teach about being a Missionary Disciple of Christ.  This means, you are a 
follower of Jesus who has a deep spiritual life and who is engaged in Evangelizing. In other 
words, an ordinary life of a Catholic Christian.  

It seems to me that just as during Lent and Advent, one takes on spiritual practices that are re-
lated to that season, one should also take on spiritual practices for ordinary time as well.   If one 
uses the same paradigm which we use for Lent, we can readily shift the focus of the practices to 
match each season. The paradigm is prayer, fasting, alms giving, and self-denial.

Prayers during Ordinary time should be focused on growing one’s relationship with God, and on 
studying the faith in order to be better able to help other people find a deeper relationship with 
God. Prayer should include devotional prayers, mental prayer, and times of silence, 
(contemplative prayer). I highly recommend that each season of the Church year one should 
pick a book from the New Testament and read and reread it in order to get a better 
understanding of the stories in the Bible. This season I am reading and re-reading the Book of 
Acts, chapter 17 to Chapter 28.

Fasting during Ordinary time should be done once per week. The Catholic fast is usually two 
small meals and one regular sized meal, with no snacking. Most people fast on Wednesday or 
Friday. I will try and fast on Thursday’s this season. (Don’t forget to fast before Mass)

Alms giving has to do with the Spiritual and Corporal Works of Mercy. One should be looking for 
ways to serve others, and ways to forgive, teach, admonish, comfort, etc. These works of mercy 
also include hospitality, Social Justice, and Evangelization. Dorothy Day once said that if your life 
does not touch on the Works of Mercy each week, then you are missing the true meaning of the 
Gospel.  I will be focusing on Evangelization this season of Ordinary Time.

Self-Denial is a practice of making small sacrifices for God. It is a matter of picking something you 
like and giving it up for one day a week. I am trying to give up my morning coffee on 
Wednesdays this season.

In addition to these practices I also want to remind you of your Spiritual Survival Kit. These are 
the practices that help us to not only survive, but thrive. There are 5 in my kit. The Holy Mass 
and Holy Confession, the Holy Rosary, Holy Scripture, and Spiritual Reading. I recommend that 
if you do not go to daily Mass, try and go one extra time per week. I further recommend that you 
go to confession in each season of the year. I also recommend that you use the rosary for mental 
prayer, and every third book or so, read the life of a saint. (We have a library downstairs filled 
with good books).

This year, we as a Church are reading the Gospel of St. Matthew. Keep that in your mix too.

Peace, love, and joy

Fr. Simon Felix



Worship
Prayers for the Sick of Our Parish

Tracey Neumann, Zach Simon, Ok-Kyu Park,  Pat 
Meier, Donna Gentile, Anne Novak, Janet Harriet, Kelly 
de Souza, Dick Lubbehusen, Fr. Dan Atkins, Bob Wasick 
Sr., Pat Starkey, Tom Lenahan, Peyton Burnheart, and 
Bobby Burnheart, Michael & Janet Tosick, Demi Marie 
Schnorr, Roger Kraese, Julie Luella Anne Wertz, Talia 
Brown, Kathryn Marszalek, Kate Suarez, Stephen Fishel, 
Josh Matney, Catherine Dvorak, Norlan Zuniga, Donna 
Kirkley, Frances Simpson, Bob Dunn, Mary Lou Pau-
razas, Zechariah Burt, Shirley O’Brien, Ben 
Berning, Juana Galicia Vaca, Plainsbull Family, Judy 
Simic, Marion Golarz, Jolene Barton, George Budd, 
Bill and Nancy Tosick, Chris Quinn, J.D. Campbell, Phil 
and Ruth Steman, and Katherine Sanford
Pray for them, and for all who are elderly, infirm, and 
homebound. 

If you would like to add a name to the prayer list, please 
contact Mary Reilly. 

Week of January 22
 
Saturday          4:30pm    † Fred Smith
Sunday          	 8:30am    † Louis and Rose Gentile
		  10:30am  † Ann Brooks
(Spanish)      	 12:30pm   
		  5:30pm    † Andrew Lindsey
		  9:00pm   † St. Paul Parishioners
Monday	 12:15pm   † Fred Smith
		  5:30pm       Intentions of the Guzman
			          Family
Tuesday         	 12:15pm     Melinda Hamilton
		  9:00pm  † Earl Hammond
Wednesday	 12:15pm  † Mary Jane Gormley
		  5:30pm   
Thursday	 12:15pm  † Eduardo Lebano
		  9:00pm  
Friday		  12:15pm   
		  5:30pm   

Mass Intentions

Mission
St. Paul Catholic Center serves as the Newman Center and Catholic parish 
for the Indiana University community. We bear witness to the Gospel of  
Jesus Christ, celebrate the Sacraments, foster spiritual formation,  
evangelize, and serve those in need.

Sharing God’s Gifts
Year to Date Budgeted Collections (8 weeks)
Collection:..........................................................$366,300
Year to Date Actual Collections (8 weeks)
Collection:..........................................................$345,312
Difference:..........................................................$-20,988		
				            
December Budgeted Collections
Collection:.......................................................... $75,050
Actual Collections
Collection:.......................................................... $59,590
Difference:..........................................................$-15,460	         

Thank you for your generosity!
Liturgy of the Hours

You are invited to join the Dominican friars in praying 
the Liturgy of the Hours. Morning prayer is at 7:30am 
and Vespers at 6:15pm Monday-Friday in the back 
chapel.



Campus Ministry News

Catholicism 101 

Are you interested in becoming Catholic or 
learning more about our Catholic faith? Please contact 
Deacon Ron 
(deaconron@hoosiercatholic.org) for more information. 
All are always welcome to attend! 

Sunday Suppers

Every Sunday, during the school year, after the 5:30pm 
mass there is a free meal offered for students. If you are 
a parishioner or student and would like to volunteer to 
help prepare a meal please email  
Cecelia Trueblood (ceceliat47@icloud.com).

Small Group Bible Studies

St. Paul Catholic Center offers Fellowship of  
Catholic Univeristy Students (FOCUS) bible studies to 
all undergraduate students. Please contact Lizz White at 
elizabeth.white@focus.org for more 
information

St. Paul Catholic Center offers graduate and young adult 
small group bible studies. Please contact Fr. Reginald 
(frreginald@hoosiercatholic.org) for more  
information.

Student Parishioner Sign Up: 
Hoosiers’ Home Away from Home

St. Paul is launching an exciting, new program this Fall 
called Hoosiers’ Home Away from Home, which will 
match resident parishioners with St. Paul college 
students. It is our hope the matched pairs will meet a 
few times each semester to support and encourage each 
other and share their life stories. stories. 
If you are interested, please email Annaliese Budd at 
albudd@iu.edu

Hoosier Awakening 15: “By the Blood He Shed”

Hoosier Awakening is a weekend-long retreat that 
allows students to have an encounter with God and 
grow closer with new people in the Hoosier Catholic 
community. It will take place February 17-19, 2023!

It will begin ~5pm Friday 2/17 and end ~3pm Sunday 
2/19.
Any questions, contact our coordinators: 
Grant: (812) 630-0954 or gwkeller@iu.edu
Bryce: (317) 447-9299 or brydixon@iu.edu

Sign up here: 
https://tinyurl.com/hoosierawakening15

Broken Front Doors Update 

We are currently working toward a solution for the main 
doors to the Gathering Space. We apologize for the 
continued inconvenience. 

At present, the hardware on the door is broken beyond 
repair. Estimates to have the doors replaced are more 
than $12,000. This is because the entire system of frames 
and doors would need to be replaced. Tim Mercer is 
working to identify if and how a less expensive, but only 
temporary, solution can be made. 

Unfortunately, issues like this in the Church and 
Gathering Space are going to continue to come up as 
almost everything in both is nearly 30 years old and is at 
or well beyond its life expectancy. We hope to address 
these issues with the next phase of our master plan, but, 
in the meantime, we will need to cobble together 
solutions as problems arise. 

Ash Wednesday Mass Times
February 22, 2023

7:00am
12:15pm
5:30pm
7:15pm
9:00pm



Parish Information & News
Prayer Teams

There will be intercessary and healing prayer teams at 
Adoration from 7:45-8:45pm on Thursdays when IU is in 
session. Come pray with Fr. Simon and a FOCUS 
missionary.

“Build Community. Encounter Christ. Spread the 
Gospel.” Program

Over the next few weeks, you will be hearing about our 
upcoming renewal program “Build Community. 
Encounter Christ. Spread the Gospel.” 
This effort continues to be very important as we move 
forward with the mission and vision of St. Paul Catholic 
Center. We, as a parish family, not only have changed so 
many lives in our community, we also send our 
students forth, all over the country and Church. 
In order to continue our mission and ministries, we 
encourage all parishioners to spend time in prayer and 
discussion with your family reflecting on the work we 
do. Our special Commitment Weekend will be 
celebrated on February 11&12. 
If you have any questions regarding the “Build 
Community. Encounter Christ. Spread the Gospel.” 
Program, please feel free to contact the parish office.

E6 Catholic Men’s Confernece

Mark your calendar for the 2023 E6 Catholic Men’s 
Conference, which will be taking place on Saturday, 
February 18th 2023, at the East Central High School 
Performing Arts Center in St. Leon, IN (80 miles southeast 
of Indianapolis and 35 minutes northwest of Cincinnati).  
We cordially invite every man to attend this 8th annual 
event. Please join us for inspiring talks, confession 
(available all day), celebration of the Holy Mass, and 
fraternity with fellow men of Christ. We pride ourselves 
on presenting a quality, substance-driven, inspirational 
and faith-filled event that will change men’s lives and 
help equip them to be the man Christ calls them to be. 
Do not miss this!  More details and tickets are on sale now 
at www.e6cmc.com.

St. Charles School Open House
There will be an open house at St. Charles on Sunday, 
January 29 from 11am-1pm.

St. Benedict Classical School Open House

Pre-K — 12th
Friday, February 3 
Mass 8:30am
School Tours 9:30am-3pm

4609 W. State Road 46, Bloomington
Please RSVP 
brigitta.powers@stbenedictclassical.org
www.stbenedictclassical.org

Retreat at Mother of the Redeemer

On February 17-19, 2023, Friar Roderic, FI will lead a 
Weekend Retreat titled “Franciscan Spirituality in a
Materialistic, Divided World” at Mother of the Redeemer 
Retreat Center in Bloomington, IN. 
Find out how Franciscan, Marian Spirituality is the 
perfect antidote to the materialism of our day, which has
caused a much divided, polarized world. For this reason, 
the 800-year-old spirituality from St. Francis,
the poverello of Assisi, is key to realizing all the hopes, 
even the high-tech, futuristic hopes of our
modern society. During this retreat we will learn about 
what this Franciscan, Marian Spirituality has to
offer the modern world, and how to practice this spiritu-
ality as well. The retreat will run from 6:30pm
on Friday to 11am on Sunday, and the cost for the retreat 
is $50.70 for commuters, with Guesthouse
rooms available at an additional cost. For more informa-
tion, or to register, call (812) 825-4642 ext. 1, or
go online to www.MotheroftheRedeemer.com.



Parish Directory
All emails end in @hoosiercatholic.org
Pastor/Director of Campus Ministry
Fr. Patrick Hyde, O.P………………. frpatrick

Assoc. Pastor
Fr. Reginald Wolford, O.P…………. frreginald

Assoc. Pastor
Fr. Dennis Woerter, O.P……………. frdennis

Assoc. Pastor
Fr. Simon Felix Michalski, O.P….. frsimon

Priest in Residence
Fr. Justus Pokrzewinski, O.P......frjustusop@gmail.com
Deacon
Ron Reimer……………... deaconron

Music Ministry
Tim Gregson......tgregson

Secretary
Mary Reilly………………….. mreilly

Front Desk............................................….office

Director of Mission Advancement
Tom Recker..........................................trecker

Business Office Manager
Tim Mercer…………………………….tmercer

Parish Pastoral Council Chair  
Rachel Levy

Finance Council Chair
 Renee Petrina

Pastoral Interns
Nicholas Fornarotto......nfornarotto
Bernadette Willson......bwillson

FOCUS Missionaries email ends in @focus.org
Team Director, Elizabeth White
Elizabeth White....elizabeth.white
Gabi Gorton....gabrielle.gianello
Gabby Hancock....gabrielle.hancock
Teagan McDermott....teagan.mcdermott
Connor Gorton......connor.gorton

Outreach Ministry
Marianne Warthan
     mariannewarthan@gmail.com
Deacon Reimer
     deaconron@hoosiercatholic.org

Inspired by the Dominican way?

The Dominicans promise to devote their lives to the 
four “pillars” of prayer, study, community, and apos-
tolate. This means living and preaching the Gospel 
through their daily lives. 

The “Dominican Family” is an extended worldwide  
community of Friars, Sisters, and Lay Fraternities. St. 
Paul Catholic Center is host to a group of a  
Dominican Laity, the Chapter of Mary, Queen of the 
Most Holy Rosary. 

Is the Dominican way of life and spirituality right for 
you?  

We are men and women, both married and single, who 
work in support of the Dominican Community here at 
St. Paul’s, and in solidarity with Dominicans throughout 
the world. The Bloomington chapter invites others in 
our faith community to consider joining with them in 
following the example of St. Dominic and the 
Dominican saints.

If you are interested in finding out more about the work 
of the Dominican Laity contact Mrs. Mary Sue  
Veerkamp-Schwab, O.P. at 908-313-7233.

News Cont.

Eucharistic Revival 

Scandal, division, disease, doubt. The Church has with-
stood each of these throughout our very human histo-
ry. But today we confront all of them, all at once. Our 
response in this moment is pivotal.

In the midst of these roaring waves, Jesus is present, 
reminding us that he is more powerful than the storm. 
He desires to heal, renew, and unify the Church and 
the world. How will he do it? By uniting us once again 
around the source and summit of our faith—the Holy 
Eucharist. The National Eucharistic Revival is the joyful, 
expectant, grassroots response of the entire Catholic 
Church in the U.S. to this divine invitation.

Sign up for the Heart of Revival newsletter today and 
learn how you can get involved: 
http://www.eucharisticrevival.org

Women’s Bible Study 

Women’s Bible Study continues to meet every  
Thursday morning from 10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. both 
at St. Paul’s and on Zoom. We use the Ignatius Catholic 
Study Bible series purchased from Amazon. 
If you are interested in joining us and/or have questions, 
contact rkwhiteside@comcast.net.




